                    Cyngor Cymuned Tregynon Community Council

Minutes of Tregynon Community Council’s meeting held on 11 July 2024 at 7.30pm. Present at start of meeting: Cllr J. Shearer, Cllrs M. Davies, S. Williams, H. Morris, D. Bumford, M. Watkin, and the Clerk Rachael Jones. Cllr Hulme’s and Cllr Breese’s apologies were received. 
Declarations: None. Minutes: The councillors reviewed and accepted the minutes of the June 2024 meeting. There were no matters arising.
Planning: None. Planning applications received after distribution of agenda: None.
Councillor vacancy: This was discussed and a few names put forward. The clerk read out a letter about the new county council ‘link’ officer who will attend some Tregynon council meetings.
Highways: Dangerous driving has been observed, clerk to request that the speed check van visit the village. Cllr Shearer reported that the Dolymelinau road has been repaired to a good standard, and some potholes have been filled. However, potholes remain on the road near Cochsidan. Clerk to report this to Highways. Cllr Bumford has received a new charger for the flashing sign. The footpath near the community centre has been cleared and Calum Carr (the county footpaths officer) is to follow up the Penymaes path issue.
Playground: The cone is working well but the roundabout is inefficient. However, this roundabout is going to be replaced in due course. Cllr Morris to find out the name of the bearings engineer for reference.
Cemetery/Amenity land: A damaged marble gravestone has been reported.  Clerk to check with One Voice Wales and other local councils as to what to do in such situations. Playing field: The last invoice for playing field use was in 2021, so Tregynon council has not paid anything since then, and backdated invoices are now expected. It is also likely that the price will be reviewed and increased. Access to the field was discussed. Cllr Morris presented proof for the new playing field sign and corrections to the Welsh translations were made. The cost of £50 for the sign plus installation was approved by the councillors. Moles are active in the amenity land. A lot of dog mess has been noted around the village. Clerk to put up a comment on the Facebook page and send it to Mary Smith for publication in the newsletter.
Finance: Current account: £8705.85. Reserve: £16200.78. Two invoices wre presented for payment: Community Centre room (£20.00); Vision ICT (141.90). Cllr Shearer and the Chair signed the cheques. The clerk had earlier distributed a bi-monthly reconciliation by email.
External reports: The parochial charities are to hold a meeting. Correspondence: An art auction is to be held at Gregynog and invitations have been received. Mary Oldham is to give a talk at Gregynog and details were given. The clerk read out a letter from Suzanne Wardell in which the councillors were invited to take over the organization of the annual Remembrance Day event from the church. Clerk to respond to Ms Wardell and to put this matter onto the September agenda. Cllr Shearer declared an interest as she is a member of the church council. Clerk to check with One Voice Wales about taking over such an event. And to check insurance cover.
Items for next agenda: The usual items, councillor vacancy and Remembrance Day.  AOB None.
Date of next meeting: Thursday 12 September 2024. The meeting ended at 9.30pm.

